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ENVIRONMENT & COMMUNITY SAFETY DIRECTORATE


BRIEFING NOTE TO
LEAD MEMBER FOR ENVIRONMENT
and

LEAD MEMBER FOR CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES
20TH JUNE 2011

Subject: Building Cleaning Efficiencies 2011-2012 
BACKGROUND

A £500K efficiency saving for 2011-2012 has been identified for facilities management. To support this efficiency a 30% reduction for Building Cleaning across the City Council’s corporate sites was agreed. This saving equated to a total of 669 cleaning hours being reduced, which would deliver a full year saving of £333,804, with the aim being of delivering this with a reduction in hours achieved by voluntary measures. 

From early April 2011, an extensive consultation exercise was undertaken, which is detailed below:

Initial consultation meetings. 

	Date
	Location



	Monday 11th April 2011
	Auditorium, Turnpike house

	Tuesday 12th April 2011
	Chestnut Avenue, Depot Canteen

(Cancelled due to lack of attendees) 

	Wednesday 13th April 2011
	Salford Suite, Civic Centre

	Wednesday 13th April 2011
	Salford Suite, Civic Centre

	Thursday 14th April 2011
	Broadwalk Training Centre


Additional consultation meetings with Civic and Turnpike Staff. 

	Date
	Location



	Wednesday 18th May 2011
	Civic Centre


The meetings were very well attended by the Building Cleaning Staff themselves and their Union Officials and were generally positive in their outcomes. At the meetings HR colleagues were also present to advise staff in terms of the voluntary measures available to them i.e. VER/VS opportunities, vacancies etc.

In addition further meetings were held with Union Officials on the 10th and 27th May 2011, as well as a formal directorate DCSC.  
CURRENT POSITION

With the support of employees and unions, it is pleasing to report that following a number of measures being introduced, the target saving of 669 hours will be achieved by the end of September 2011, 

The detail below identifies where the savings have come from. 
	Measures Initiated
	Number of Hours Achieved

	Voluntary movement of staff in ‘corporate’ buildings to other Buildings Cleaning vacancies
	124

	Voluntary reduction in hours by staff within existing buildings
	127

	Impact of VER / VS taken within the Service
	59

	Staff either approaching or over 65 leaving the Authority
	152

	Deletion of Building Cleaning ‘vacancies’ within corporate buildings
	31

	Building closures identified (staff to be redeployed into existing Building Cleaning vacancies)
	176

	TOTAL
	669


The Union officials have been formally informed of this achievement and an employee communication is being sent out, to inform them of the outcome. 
* Please note that Minerva House (97.5 cleaning hours) has also been made, but not included in the 669 hours identified above. 

FUTURE RISK
A contributory factor to the achievement of the 669 hours’ reduction, is the building closure programme being undertaken by the Council, identified in April 2011. The following building closures are included in the 669 hours that will be achieved by September 2011 :-
It is imperative therefore that these buildings close by that date, otherwise there will be a shortfall in hours. 

	Building
	Timescale

	Bradshaw Street Early Years Centre
	No confirmed closure date

	Unwin Court
	September 2011

	Broadwalk Centre
	No confirmed closure date

	Astley Road Council offices
	No confirmed closure date

	Alderbrook Childrens Centre
	No confirmed closure date

	Lower Broughton Childrens Centre
	July 2011

	Brierley House Child Team West
	No confirmed closure date

	Salford Skills Centre
	Due To Close May 2011

	Broughton Resource Centre
	Closing September 2011

	Total contributing hours of above buildings closing :
	144 hours


FINANCIAL UPDATE

As outlined earlier in this briefing note, the full year efficiency target from the corporate building cleaning service is £333,333. Clearly however this full year cost will not be achieved in 2011-12, however the actual saving for 2011-12 will be £245,976. This is achieved as follows: 

- £155,290 as at 15th June 2011

- £209,926 by end July 2011
- £245,976 by end September 2011
The directorate will be sharing this information with the City Treasurer in order that the appropriate deductions can be made from client budgets and the directorates income target and controllable sum.
SUMMARY

Clearly this is a positive outcome, in a relatively short period of time and is undoubtedly thanks to the support and cooperation of all employees and union representatives. The three month period April to June has been most challenging but a successful achievement through voluntary measured.  
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